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Attention
Readers

This March issue of the
Dayton’s Bluff District
Forumwasddivered by mail
asit waslast year. However,
it islikely futureissueswill
once again be delivered to
your homes by volunteers.
So pleaselook for it on your
door starting in April. Of
coursethereason for thisis
alack of money. If youwish
to make a donation to the
Forumor would liketo place
an ad, please contact usat:

Dayton’s Bluff District

Forum
798E. 7th St.
Saint Paul, MN 55106

651-772-2075

Local youth Seek t0|mprovene|ghbor nood

Members and volunteers of East Side Voice are shown at a meeting held at Metropolitan State University.

By Mike A. Lang

A new playground, area improve-
ment projects and more community
events are just a few of the ideas col-
lected by a youth group called East
Side Voice.

At alistening session on the Metro-
politan State University campus over
40 youth and 20 adults provided feed-
back, voiced opinionsand participated
in group conversations on how to im-
prove the Dayton’s Bluff neighbor-
hood.

East Side Voicefacilitated thisevent
to gather information about the com-
munity and call attentionto what makes
it great. They beganwith aletter from

Mayor Chris Coleman recognizing
their leadership and thanking them for
their effortsto make St. Paul a better
placetolive.

The audience was split into two
groups of youth and one group of
adults and each took turns offering
feedback about the quality of educa-
tion, waysto improvethe Eastsideand
what people enjoy about the East
Side.

Thediversegroup of teenswill com-
bine thisfeedback with over 50 inter-
views of other local area youth they
conducted earlier in the year. They
will present their findings and conclu-
sions at a Dayton’s Bluff community

event to be held at the end of April.
Detailsarestill in development.

These efforts were noticed by State
Senator Mee Moua's office. A rep-
resentative attended to take notes and
report back on the event. There was
even mention that East Side Voice
could beinvited to speak with the State
Senator.

Thiswas ajoint project sponsored
by Metropolitan State University, the
Dayton’s Bluff Community Council,
Community Design Center, Hmong
American Partnership, Dayton’'s Bluff
Community Service, Dayton’s Bluff
Neighborhood Housing Service and
other local organizations.

Swede Hollow book isin theworksand you can help

Friends of Swede Hollow is sponsor-
ing a picture/caption book on Swede
Hollow for ArcadiaPublishing’s*Im-
ages of America’ series. Angelaand
Karin DuPaul are in the process of
collecting Swede Hollow history, sto-
ries and photos.
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Swede Hollow isapicturesgue val-
ley with a creek running through it.
Phalen Creek was used for travel
fromtheMississippi River tothechain
of lakesin the north by the American
Indians. Later the hollow spent over
100 years as home to European im-
migrants, many from Sweden, Italy,
Mexico, and Germany. Today Swede
Hollow isacity park.

A little background about the
project: Ted from ArcadiaPublishing
called Karin wondering if she or
someone else would like to write a
photo caption book on Swede Hollow.
She was thrilled to accept. She then
called her partner in Swede Hollow
research, her daughter Angela, to see
if shewould work onthis. Without any
hesitation Angelasaid shewould love
to assist.

Over the years the DuPauls have
been very activein everything Swede
Hollow. They have beeninvolvedin

Friends of Swede Hollow, researched
Swede Hollow history, led tours, and
wrote “A Swede Hollow Walking
Tour” booklet. Arcadia has around
5,000 books on local history in their
Images of America series. It will be
wonderful to have Swede Hollow in-
cluded in the series.

The searchison to talk with people
who lived in Swede Hollow along
Phalen Creek, and to find photos that
might be helpful to usin presenting a
more complete history of thisunique
area. Any relevant photos that you
would be willing to share with our
project would be a big help toward
that goal. Wewould also loveto talk
to anyone who has Swede Hollow
connections, Hollow memorabilia,
family memories, and photos.

You may contact the DuPaul by,
email at SwedeHollow@gmail.com or
call 651-776-0550 and leave a mes-
sage if no one answers the phone.
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Dayton’s Bluff
Community Meeting

The next Community Meeting is
Thursday, March 5from 6:30to 8:00
p.m. in the meeting room at the
Dayton’s Bluff Community Council,
798 East 7th Street at the corner of
7th and Margaret The Dayton's
Bluff Community Council holds its
Community Meeting onthe 1st Thurs-
day of each month. The purpose of
themeetingistowork with block clubs
and neighborhood residents on prob-
lem properties, criminal and nuisance
behavior, code enforcement issuesand
any other neighborhood issues, con-
cerns, and/or new ideas for improve-
ment in Dayton’s Bluff

If you can get me the addresses of
problemsahead of time| can get them
to the police and code enforcement.
Then they can bring information about
the problems to the meeting. All
Dayton’s Bluff residents are welcome
to attend. If you need more informa:
tion email Karin@DaytonsBluff.org or
call Karin at 651-772-2075.

Meet with the police

The Eastern District Police host
their monthly meetingsfor community
members at 722 Payne on the corner
of Payne and Minnehaha Avenues.
Oneisonthethird Wednesday of each
month at 6:30 p.m. and the other on
thethird Friday of each month at 9:30
am. In March the meetingsare on
the 18th and 20th.

The meetings are intended as atime
to listen to and address peopl€'s con-
cerns about crime and other issueson
the East Side.

TakeaHike

Dayton’s Bluff Take a Hike occurs
onthefirst Saturday of most months.
The next hikeis Saturday, March 7.
We meet at 10:30 am. in Indian
Mounds Park at Earl St. and Mounds
Blvd. We'll hike from Mounds Park
to the Bruce Vento Nature Sanctuary
and then walk along the Bruce Vento
Recreational Trail through Swede
Hollow Park to the new East Side
Heritage Park. Along the way we will
share storiesand learn somelocal his-
tory of thearea. The hikeisabout four
miles long with some moderately
rough terrain. Transportation will be
available to return to Mounds Peark,
or you may hike back.

Join us and explore some of our
parks and the regional trail. For more
information contact Karin at 651-772-
2075 or Karin@DaytonsBluff.org.

Home repair help

We are looking for low-income
homeowners who are elderly or dis-
abled, or families with children who
are unableto do work on homerepair
for themselves. Rebuilding Together
istaking applications now for work to
be donethisyear. If accepted into the
program Rebuilding Together provides
services at no cost to the homeowner.
Volunteerswork for about eight hours
on one day to get the work done. If
you or someoneyou know needssome
work done, call 651-772-2075 or email
Karin@DaytonsBluff.org for an ap-
plication.

Photo by Karin DuPaul
Experimental College students checking out plants in the greenhouse.
L tor: Wally Waranka, Susan Richter, and Kathy Schumacker.

Thefirst EXCO (Experimental College) classto be offered in Dayton’s Bluff
is a course on Native Perennials. It is being taught in the Minnesota Depart-
ment of Agriculture' sBiological Control Teaching Greenhouse (on Marianorth
of East 7). The next class will be on March 19 starting at 6:30 p.m.

Theintention of this courseistwofold: to better understand the role of plants
and insectsin the urban landscape, and to discuss how gardeners can add eco-
logical value and bio-diversity to their gardens by adding native perennials.

Other EXCO classes will be offered in the months to come in the Dayton’s
Bluff area. EXCO is a collective college offering free and open classes.

EXCO offers Twin Cities communities the opportunitiesto learn or teach and
isopento all kinds of knowledge, including and beyond academic knowledge.
For more information and list of classes go to excotc@gmail.com or call 651-

696-8010.

Saint Paul Central Library eventsin March

Learn to Sell Items on eBay

The Saint Paul Central Library will
present a free class on how to sell
items on eBay on Sunday, March 8
at 2 p.m. inour 4" floor meeting room.

This class will focus on the selling
side of eBay. It will include an over-
view of the basics of selling on eBay,
including arundown of the sdlling pro-
cessfrom start to finish, ademonstra-
tion of how to upload adigital phototo
eBay, and a demonstration of how to
list areal item on eBay. Many other
practical tips to being a successful
seller also will be covered.

Everyone is welcome. Please join
us at this free event.

Excavating Your Inner Poet

Join Saint Paul Poet Laureate Carol
Connolly as she presents“ Excavating
Your Inner Poet” at the Saint Paul
Central Library at 2 p.m. Sunday,

March 22. Connolly will share how
she found her voice as a poet and en-
courage audience members to do the
same.

Carol Connoally is the first person
named to the position of Saint Paul
Poet Laureate. She is the author of
Payments Due, abook of poems pub-
lished by Midwest Villagesand Voices
and later produced for the stage by
OBIE winner C. Bernard Jackson at
the Ivar Theater in Los Angeles and
then by the Lyric Theatre in Minne-
apolis.

Connolly also has worked as a
writer with the New York—based
Warner Brother’s Wonder Woman
Foundation; as Saint Paul Pioneer
Press*“ Connections’ columnist; and as
Mpls.St.Paul Magazine “People”
columnist.

Please join us at this free event.
Everyone is welcome.

Landlord training

Rental property owners and man-
agers can attend a workshop to learn
more about management of rental
property.

The next training is Wednesday,
March 11, 2009 from 8:30 am. to 4:30
p.m. at the Western District Police
Offices at 389 Hamline near 194.

Theworkshop includesinformation
on leases, |ease addendum, tenant
screening, narcotics identification,
working with law enforcement, evic-
tion action, and crime prevention
through environmental design.

For more information or to register
call RuthAnn at 651-266-5451.

Dayton's Bluff Recycling

Pick-up inour areaisevery

Tuesday. Please have your ‘ ’

recycling at the curb by 7am.
Need bins? Stop by the Council office

ar 798 E Tth St or call 631-772-2073,

Curfew law ~
Y —

The Gity of Saint Paul | —=.
enforces the following

curfew law for youth:

« Age 15 or younger: Home by 10pm
» Age 16-17: Home by 12 midnight

St. Paul Police Department
Juvenile Unit

Dayton’sBluff spring
businessclass

The next Dayton’'s Bluff
Neighborhood Microentrepreneur
Classis starting in April 2009. This
program helps start-up and young
businesses on the East Side. All East
Side entrepreneurs are welcome.

Class training lasts 8 weeks and
includes topics such as operations
management, marketing, financial
management, one-to-one assistance
with creating a successful business,
and preparing a business plan, plus 8
hours of one-on-onetimewith thein-
structor. Those who successfully
complete the course and locate their
businessesintarget neighborhoodsare
eligible for ongoing business support
services.

Some examples of businesses
started by peoplewho have previously
taken this course include graphics,
landscaping, photography, food ser-
vice, restoration of wood furnitureand
works of art, custom floral design for
weddings and events, and exterior and
interior painting. Thecourseisspon-
sored by the Dayton’s Bluff Commu-
nity Council and the Neighborhood
Development Center. Thereisasmall
registration fee based on adliding fee
scale. The next session will start in
April 2009 and class sizeislimited.

Please call Karin at 651-772-2075
or email Karin@DaytonsBluff.org for
an application.

Block club meetings

* Wilson Avenue Block Club meets
on the second Wednesday of each
month at Mounds Park United Meth-
odist Church, at Earl and Euclid, at 6:30
p.m.

* Lower Dayton’'s Bluff Block Club
Kickball meets on the second to the
last Tuesday of each month at
Dayton’'s Bluff Rec Center at 800
Conway at 6:30 p.m. Kids and par-
ents are welcome. Kids play, parents
talk.

* Margaret Rec Center Block Club
meets on the second Thursday of
each month at the Margaret Rec Cen-
ter, at Margaret and Frank, at 6:30
p.m.

If you wish to have your block club
listed, or need information about start-
ing you own block club, please con-
tact Karin at 651-772-2075 or
Karin@DaytonsBluff.org.

Get rid of ajunk car
and help the
Community Council

Budget Towing of Minnesota,
Minnesota's largest towing company,
is owned by Roy Carlson, an active
Dayton’s Bluff Community Council
board member. Budget Towing will
removeany junk car or truck—Ilocated
anywherein Saint Paul—and dispose
of it at no chargeto thevehicle owner
or the property owner where it is lo-
cated. The vehicle owner will receive
paperwork for atax donation, and Roy
will also makeasmall donationto the
Community Council for each car he
tows. Call Karinat 651-772-2075for
details.
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Every January people brave the elements

to find a certamn element—the Pioneer Press
Treasure Hunt medallion. The 2009 Treasure
Hunt led hundreds of Twin Citians to Swede
Hollow Park, with a father/daughter team
eventually finding the medallion on the 11th day
of the 12-day hunt. Along with the medallion
came 510,000 in prize money and 51,200 n
aift certificates from Cub Foods. The hunt takes
place every year m conjunction with the Sant
Paul Winter Carmival.

In 2008 the medallion was found in Indian
Mounds Regional Park, and this vear the search
came back to the historic Davton’s Bluff area.
Clues, printed daily, directed hunters to Swede

Hollow Park: “We devote the hunt 1o Box™
(refers to longtime Pioneer Press colummist
Don Boxmever, who passed away last summer
and had a special fascination for the story of
Swede Hollow, which he considered one of St,
Paul’s ‘lost neighborhoods’ and * "Neath King
and Court they once did cavort™ (above the poor
settlement of Swede Hollow loomed the Hamm
Mansion and Hamm's brewery). A historical
note: William Hamm was King of the first Saint
Paul Winter Carmival in 1886.

Having crowds of people invade the Hollow did
have some positive atfects on the neighborhood.
During the 11 davs of the search, establishments
like the Swede Hollow Café saw an increase

Treasure Hunt brings throngs to Swede Hollow
Medallion found in Daytons Bluff for second consecutive year

mn business as treasure seekers stopped in for

a bate to eat or something warm to drink. But
more importantly, it seems to have piqued the
interest of visitors who search for something
less matenialistic. Days following the medallion
find, vou could see people who had previously
been hunting back with their families to enjoy
the enchanting valley. There were also the first-
time visitors, who had read about this “harbor
of impressive arbor” and came to take a look.
The 40 degree temperatures, singing birds,

and about 20 robins near the open water by the
creek made for a delightful afternoon and a
worthwhile outing.

year.

AThese folks looked for the medallion on the Hamm
Mansion site on day two of the hunt. They search every

A Rene Vaughan (left) and Patty Minhurt show the
only item they found in their quest—an old sock. They
stopped for lunch at the Swede Hollow Café.

This space sponsored by Metro Liquor Warehouse, 854 7th Street East, Saint Paul MN 55106 | 651-774-6033

4 Brian Glinlany, Jennifer Fischer and Stephanie Eiden
(from left) bundied up for their hunt in the upper part of
Swede Hollow Park.

March at the Mounds Theatre

Holistic& PsychicArtsFaire

The Historic Mounds Theatre in
Saint Paul Presents the Second An-
nual Holistic & Psychic Arts Faire -
A positiveliving event —“ Step out of
the shadows!”

Join us on the weekend of March
the 21st & 22" (which isthe week-
end of the Spring Equinox) for anin-
spiring weekend of discovery.

At the faire, you will find a warm
welcome and lots of exciting things
and servicestotry, fromtraditiona and
mainstream healing to alternative
wellness and psychic/medium ser-
vices, aswell asbeautiful artwork and
crafts.

Admission: $4.00 at the door or pur-
chase your tickets in advance on our
website. For more detailed informa-
tion and to purchase tickets, please
visit our website at
www.mnshadowsfaire.com.

“The Secret Garden”

The Historic Mounds Theatre is
proud to present, live on stage “ The
Secret Garden”, produced by the
Portage for Youth, who have
brought “A Christmas Story” to the
Mounds Theatre stage for the last 5
years, and directed by Jennifer
Kudelka

“The Secret Garden” is a wonder-
ful story about a garden that has been
locked up for ten years and is discov-
ered by a young girl named Mary
Lennox. Mary has come from India,
orphaned, spoiled, sickly and deter-

mined that shewill not likeliving with
her uncle, Mr. Craven. When Mary
discovers the garden, she begins car-
ing for it with theaid of her new friend
Dickon. The garden and Mary expe-
rience a great transformation.

Show Date and Times

March 27, 28 and April 3, 4, 9, 10,

and 11 at 7:00 p.m.

March 29 and April 5 at 2:00 p.m.
Tickets

$15 for adults

$10 for Students/Seniors

$5.00 for Children under 12

For more detailed information about
“The Secret Garden” or to purchase
your tickets online, please go to our
website at www.moundstheatre.org.

“Hot L Baltimore”

“Hot L Baltimore” by playwright
Lanford Wilson, is Starting Gate Pro-
ductions' second comedy of the sea-
son. It continues playing at the
Mounds Theatre through March 8".
Performances are on Fridaysand Sat-
urdaysat 7:30 p.m and Sundaysat 2:00
p.m. Tickets are $18 for general ad-
mission and $16 for senior and stu-
dents. Group ratesare also available.
For tickets call 651-645-3503 or visit
www.startinggate.org.

The Mounds Theatre is located at
1029 Hudson Road, Saint Paul, MN
55106; www.moundstheatre.org; 651-
772-2253.

Freetax help

Where and When: Metropolitan
State University Library, 645 E. 7th
St. Tuesday, March 10, 2009 5:00
PM—8:00 PM LIB 312; Thursday,
March 12, 2009 5:00 PM—8:00 PM
LIB 312

Who can get free help?

Working families making less than
$36,000in 2008, peoplewith disabili-
ties, senior citizens and students.

What to bring?

*Social Security cardsfor yourself,
your spouse, & each of your children

* Any 2008 tax forms or “tax label”
postcards received in the mail

*W-2 wage and earnings state-
ments from each employer for the
year 2008

*A copy of your 2007 tax return

* Any other information about your
2008 earningsincluding 1099-G forms
stating unemployment insurance or
interest (form 1099-INT) or dividend
(form 1099-DIV) as applicable

*|nformation on childcare expenses

*|nformation on other expensesthat
may reduce your taxes. mortgage in-
terest, union dues, car registration fees,
medical expenses, or school expenses

*Certificate of Rent Paid (CRP)
formsfromyour landlord if you area
renter or statement of property taxes
if you are a homeowner

Save Money!!! If you don't file,
you will losethe earned income credit
(sometimes over $1000)

Walk-in service, no appointment
needed. Free parking in the Metro-
politan State lot. Questions? Need an
interpreter? Call 651.699.4707

Bethlehem L utheran
Church events

Kool Klub for kids
Tuesdays- (All year!!)- 4:30 p.m. to 6:00
p.m. Thisisfreeand for childrenin kin-
dergarten through fourth grade. Kool
Klub consists of ashort Bible story, sing-
ing, group activity inside or out, art and
craft project and snack and beverage.
Please feel free to stop by and check it
out or call Pastor Raddatz at (651) 776-
4737. Itrunsall year and possibly in the
summer every day.
Good News For You
Tuesdays - “I Have Good News For
You” —Pastor Robert H. Krueger, who has
served 28 plus years at Bethlehem
Lutheran Church, leads participants
through alively, interactive study of the
basics of Christianity. The participants
meet from 7:00 p.m. 10 8:30 p.m. each Tues-
day until April or May (12 weeksin all).
Several peoplefrom Dayton’s Bluff have
gone through the class and enjoyed it
immensely. Childcareisfree, but please
call afew days ahead.
Lent Services
Wednesdays- March 4,11, 18, and 25 -
Lent Servicesareat 11:15am. & 6:30 p.m.
Themorning Lent serviceisfollowed by
asoup lunch; the evening Lent serviceis
preceded by asoup supper from 5:00 p.m.
to 6:15.p.m. The soup lunch and supper
are supported through a free-will dona-
tion. Thesoupisprovided by Magnalia’s.
Easter Faire
Saturday, April 4-10:00am.to 12:00 p.m.

All events will be held at Bethlehem
Lutheran Church, 655 Forest St.

Call the church for more details at
651.776.4737 or visit Bethlehem’sweb site

at www.bethlehem-eaststpaul .org
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Scarlett the starlet: A Dayton’s Bluffer on the stage

By Steve Trimble

Quitefrequently during this January
and February, Mounds Park resident
Scarlett Thompson has been scream-
ing, falling on thefloor, loudly stomp-
ing her feet, eating with her handsand
throwing things around.

It's not because thislocal girl isun-
controllable, but because she hasbeen
acting inaplay that requiresher todo
s0. Scarlett had amajor role in “The
Miracle Worker” at St. Paul’sHistory
Theatreasyoung Helen Kédller. It was
co-produced with the Torch Theater,
which has presented the award-win-
ning play twice before.

Scarlett’s fascination with acting
started out with “Annie,” a popular
movie filled with acting and singing.
“l really liked it and | decided we
should get someof my friendstogether
and do our own show of Annie.” Then
came the rehearsals, finding or mak-
ing costumes, and getting her parents
to help build the outdoor set.

It was produced-complete with sev-
eral songs- in the family backyard.
This shortened version of “Annie”
was watched by many of the people
who had showed up to her family’s
large annual potluck block party. The
next year a different play was put on
and the “acting bug” had hit had.

Ten-year-old Scarlett is in fifth
grade at the J. J. Hill Montessori mag-
net school in St. Paul. Shelivesinthe
Mounds Park area with her parents-
John Thompson, a realtor and Mary
Petrie, awriter and teacher-two broth-
ers—Stryker and Merrick and two
cantankerous dogs.

This was not Scarlett’s first theater
experience, but it was her most im-
portant to date. She first appeared at
the age of eight at the Steppingstone
Theater and has been in a Guthrie
performance.

Scarlett met Stacia Rice, who runs
the Torch Theater, at an audition and
ended up taking a girl’s acting work-
shop from her. At the time, she knew
very little about Helen Keller, but was
introduced to her lifeat Stacia swork-
shop. To get a sense of not having
eyesight, everyone in the group was
blindfolded to see how difficult it
would be to get around.

Staciathought that Scarlett ought go
to the auditions for the " The Miracle

Scarlett Thom;son as Helen
Keller in “The Miracle Worker”

Worker,” but it almost never happened.
It turned out that they were on her
birthday and plans had been made for
a big slumber party. To keep from
missing either, thewhole bevy of girls
went along to see the successful try-
out. Therehearsalsand performances
do cause Scarlett to miss out on things,
including Halloween trick-or-treating,
aswell as her school dance and talent
show.

The play presents the story Helen
Keller, struck blind and deaf by an
early illness, whose inability to com-
municate left her frustrated and vio-
lent. Her desperate parents hired
Anne Sullivan, asight-impaired young
woman, who was able through per-
sistence and caring to help Helen
break out of her walls of isolation.

“What Anne Sullivan did wasreally
amazing,” Scarlett stated, “tobeable
toteach Helen sign language and how
to seepretty muchwith just her mind.”
The play was very daunting, even
though she had only one line to say -
“wa-wa’ - towards the end. But its
physical nature was hard.

Scarlett had to move around a lot,
sothe“blocking” on the set wascom-
plicated. She was pushed and pulled
around so much that there were often
after-the-show bruises, but that was
all right since, according to the diminu-
tivediva, “I have so much energy.”

Critic Dominic Papatola, writing in
the Pioneer Press, liked the play and

said that Scarlett “ hasan appropriately
feisty presenceand isaswilling to go
toe to toe with Rice’s Sullivan...
Thompson’'s performance is com-
pletely effective... bringing a differ-
ent and appealing patinaof vulnerabil -
ity totherole.”

RebeccaMitchell writing for theon-
line Twin City Daily Planet agreed
and said that “ten-year-old Scarlett
Thompson, who plays Helen, is, de-
spite her age... capable of holding her
own” and “easily conveys Helen'sfi-
ery unruliness.”

Therewon’t be too much of abreak
from being on the stage since Scarl ett
has been chosen to play Ramona in
the Children’s Theater offering of
“RamonaQuimby” inthe spring. Be-
cause so many school group’s come
to see the group’s plays in the after-
noons, shewill be missing alot of her
own for two months, someweeksonly
being able to attend J. J. Hill once a
week. But there will be time to do
homework during breaks and the
Children’s Theater has a tutor who
helpsout.

In many ways decade-old Scarlett
remains asomewhat typical pre-teen.
Shedoeswell inschool, hangsout with
her friends, loves reading and Park-
way Little League baseball. Shelikes
music and is taking some voice les-
sons. However, she does have a few
eccentricities, such as always wear-
ing unmatched socks.

Scarlett hopes for a professional
acting career. She thinks that thereis
“something about when you act you
can become a completely different
person on stage and enter into a dif-
ferent world.”

It could happen. After all, St. Paul
has been the home to famous theater
actress Blanche Yurka and Dayton's
Bluff produced movie leading man
Richard Arlen. Maybe some day the
name Scarlett Thompsonwill beupin
lights. If that happens, people around
here are bound to say “I knew her
when she was living in the neighbor-
hood.”

Next up at the History Thestre is
“Blue Collar Diaries’. It opens in
March and is written and performed
by a St. Paul native. It is about our
working classcommunities. For more
detailsvisit www.historytheatre.com.

Amy Harris- A Harding grad who loves golf

By June Bennett

Amy Harris, a 2008 Harding High
School graduate, isthefirg girl towin
her way to the State Championship
for High School golf. Amy beet Blair
Bonner, from Highland High School
last year, whoisafour-timewinner.

Ms Andrea Brischke, a coach at
Harding High School, states that
Amy hasawonderful persondity and
showsinterestinlearning golf.

Amy’sfather dsoplaysgolf and her
mother is ateacher at the St. Paul
schools.

Although Amy lovesgolf, sheadso
ran cross-country track for Harding
High School and played other sports
such asbasketball. Besdesbeingan

athlete, shewasalso at thetop of her
class.

Amy now attendscollegein North
Carolinabut MsBrischke hopesthat
shewill comeback to Saint Paul and
teach golf.

| haven't heard or seen many
womenwhofed that golf isalifetime
sport but you haveto play it and want
to play itto get thefull effect. Forin-
stance, | tried it but could not see
mysdf watchingalittlebal fly through
theair andthengoandfindit. Butit
isworthtrying asAmy did and look
at her now. One day we hope that
shewill beplaying nationdly and I will
beoneof thefirst to say playing golf
does pay off.

Book reading
and signing

On Tuesday, March 10" at 6:30 p.m.
at 798 East 7" Street, author Jeff
Falkingham, will read from his new
book, Sherlock Holmes: In Search
of the Source. This fiction novel is
set in December 1896 and much of
the action occurs in Dayton’s BIuff,
Swede Hollow, and Lower Town in
Saint Paul. Sherlock Holmes comes
to Saint Paul to attend afriend’swed-
ding and then helps solve a mysteri-
ous fire and murder.

Jeff will sign books and if you do
not have the book yet, books will be
available for purchase. Cookies and
beverages will be served. To register
email Karin@DaytonsBluff.org or call
651-772-2075.

“Putting JOY into
your child’s life’

By Rev. Nathan Raddatz of
Bethlehem Lutheran Church

The slogan above best describes
JOY Preschool & Childcare, located
in the education wing of Bethlehem
Lutheran Church at 655 Forest St.
The slogan is new, but the preschool
and childcare continues to build on a
well-deserved reputation that dates
back toitsbeginningin 1971.

JOY was started to serve the chil-
dren of Bethlehem Lutheran Church
and Dayton’s Bluff. It has come a
long way. The members of
Bethlehem aswell asthe staff at JOY
arefirmly committed to serving chil-
dren on the East Side, particularly
Dayton’s Bluff.

In order for JOY to remain viable
and continue to focus on children in
Dayton’s Bluff, the pastors and staff
at Bethlehem and JOY redlized that
things needed to change. Pastor
Raddatz, the senior pastor describes
JOY *“as the best kept secret in
Dayton’s Bluff.”

The way in which JOY was being
marketed needed total overhaul. Re-
cently, Mani Vang, a member at
Bethlehem who worked formally for
Target.com, stepped up to lead the
marketing overhaul.

JOY hasin placeall thecomponents
to flourish: an experienced and com-
mitted teaching staff, aquality of edu-
cation and childcare that are second
to none, great diversity among children
and generous support from members
of Bethlehem. However, thesethings
do no good, if no one knows about
them.

The marketing overhaul began at
the end of last summer. Carol Fink,
JOY’s director, took the initiative to
research Parent Aware, a quality
rating’sprogram. Through much hard
work, JOY was accepted into the pro-
gram and enjoys a three-star rating.
Not only doesJOY’srating ensurethe
quality, but also alows JOY to par-
ticipatein the Allowance Program, an
initiative of thecity of St. Paul. Fami-
lies with a certain income level may
participate, meaning they are alotted
up to $4,000 to send their child to a
quality preschool and childcare.

Fast forward to the beginning of
January 2009. Mani Vang with the
help of Director, Carol Fink and
teacher, Melanie have constructed a
separate website for JOY
(www.joypreschool.org), created a
new logo, magnet, brochure, flyer, and
unveiled anew referral program open
to the church, preschool families and
community. They have also met with
the Wilder Foundation and soon the
St. Paul Foundation.

On behalf of the staff at JOY Pre-
school & Childcare as well as Pastor
Krueger, members of Bethlehem and
myself, we want to “put JOY in your
child’slife” too. We encourage you
to visit JOY’s website at
www.joypreschool.org, stopin at JOY
to observe and meet the staff or call
Director, Carol Fink at (651) 771-6982.
We are here to nurture children in a
safe and secure preschool, where
quality and diversity do matter.
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T_}wree residents added to

Neighburhcmd Honor Roll
sy D

Saint Paul’s 17 District Councils held their annual Volunteer Awards
Night on January 23, 2009 at Saint Thomas University. The awards
recognize people from all over the city who have provided outstanding
service to the community.

This vear’s kevnote speaker was Harry Boyte, a Senior Fellow at the
Humphrey Institute. Boyte spoke about some of the ternfic work done
by neighborhoods. Also speaking was Mavor Chris Coleman, who talked
about the outstanding job community organizations and volunteers do to
help make Saint Paul a great city. City Council President Kathy Lantry
handed out certificates of appreciation to the honorees,

Congratulations to the following residents added to the Honor Roll by
the Dayton’s Bluff District 4 Community Council:

Diane May moved to Dayton’s Bluff in 2000, and within months joined
the “DB Good Neighbor Code Program.” She hosts annual National
Night Out events, founded the Lower Dayton’s Bluff Block Club, and
organizes monthly family-friendly kickball games. Diane created the
“Sign Campaign™ in 2005, which taught neighborhood youth about
respect, and also designed the artwork that 1s on our neighborhood
“welcome bag.” She's an active volunteer for the Dayton’s Bluff ECFE
and serves on the World Cultures Magnet Site Council.

Matt Mazanec leads the proactive East Sixth Street Block Club, which
cleaned up an area gang members were previously terrorizing. Under
Matt’s leadership, Sixth Street is getting much needed traffic-calming
street improvements. A phenomenal restoration of his home 15 underway;,
as well as another house on his block (a former problem property). He
helps promote the neighborhood, and has had articles published in
Old House Journal and This Old House. Matt 15 on the Dayion’s Bluff
Vacant Building Committee and has been an integral part of marketing
the Davion’s Bluff Vacant Home Tour,

Beth Hyser has been tirelessly involved in the Early Childhood and
Fanuly Education program at Davion’s Bluff Elementary School for
vears. She i1s a member of their Advisory Council and has served as
treasurer. Beth also chaired the mammoth task of turning the Advisory
Council into a non-profit organization over the last two vears; work
included rewriting bylaws and officer descriptions, meeting with lawvers,
and leading the group through two seminars devising a five-vear plan,
She participates m our annual plant sale, growing the event to include
workshops with bi-lingual master gardeners.

4 From left to
right: Mayor
Chris Coleman,
Diane May,

| Matt Mazanec
2 and Beth Hyser.
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Amy Handford
Rob Huberty
Beth Hyser
Bette Johnson
Ter1 Keller

Ed Krahmer
Deanna Laver
Diane May

Matt Mazanec
Sharon McCrea
Wavde Moen
Dave Murphy
Ruth Murphy
Christine Nelson
Susan Omoto
Catherine Piceolo

Joan Rodriquez
Raeann Ruth
Roger Schaefer
Jody Seidel
Margaret Sieland
Margie Smith
Maxine Smith
Ed Szalapski
Dick Taylor
Steve Trimble
Lorraine Venaas
Wilfred Weber
Juanita Westman
Wavne Wittmann
Lisa Young
Sandi Younkin

Tulie Bemick
Glen Blomgren
Alice Burdick
Carol Carey
Cliff Carey

Al Clausen

Jean Comstock
Greg Cosimini
Donovan Cummings
Carrie Dimmick
Margaret Doren
Steve Duerre
Jacob Dorer
Angela DuPaul
Karin DuPaul
Demse Erler
Chris Geurts
Charlie Golden

Eugene Piccolo

Jane Prince

The DB Neighborhood Honor Roll started in the late 19805 and adds up to three
persons per year. Honorees have plaques at City Hall (3rd floor hallway). If you
know someone who should be on this list, please contact Kann at 651-772-2075

This space prepared and paid for by the Lantry for Council
Volunteer Committee, 25 E. Sandra Lane, St. Paul MN 55119

Governor’sborrowingwould
jeopardizeMinnesota’sfuture

By State Rep. Sheldon Johnson

Governor Tim Pawlenty and | agree
on one thing: Compiling the state's
budget for the next bienniumwon't be
easy. Wearemiredinarecessionwith
slumping home salesand rising unem-
ployment. But where | disagree with
the Governor is the best course of
action to return the state to sound fi-
nancial footing and how to set a bud-
get that isfair for all Minnesotans.

To balance the state’s projected $5
billion deficit, the Governor proposed
slashing about $2.5 billion in state
spending that would kick about 100,000
Minnesotans off healthcare and cut-
ting funding to citiesand countiesthat
will mean higher property taxes. But
maybe most troubling is his plan to
borrow $1 billion over the next 20
years, a plan his own finance depart-
ment calls risky. As any family can
tell you, when you are worried about
staying within abudget, the last thing
you want to do is take on more debt.

With interest the Governor’s bor-
rowing could wind up costing the state
nearly $2 billion by the time the bond
ispaid back. The Governor wantsto
use money from the state's general
fund— the same balance that paysfor
schools, roads, hospitals and public
safety to make the payments. And
worse yet, borrowing money today
does nothing to address the state's
long-term economic problems. Push-
ing the tough decisions back another
two years is not real leadership. We
must look past the two-year budget
cycle and we can’t continue to rack
up debt for the next generation to
worry about.

It took usyearsto get into this mess
and we can't fix the problemwith gim-
micksand shortsighted solutions. It will

r

take serious study of the challenges
we face and a bipartisan look to the
futureto get Minnesotaback on track.
That's the job Minnesotans hired us
to do and we need your help. In the
coming weeks, the L egidlatureis host-
ing a series of town hall meetings
throughout the state to gather input
from Minnesotans on the best course
forward. Thereisameeting in St. Paul
a 6 p.m. Thursday, February 26 at the
West Minnehaha Recreation Center,
685 Minnehaha Ave. West. | encour-
age you all to attend and bring your
ideas. With a situation of this magni-
tude, nothing is off the table. To reg-
ister to testify at the hearing, log onto
www.house.mn

Contact State Rep. Sheldon Johnson
at: Minnesota House of Representa-
tives, District 67B, 549 State Office
Building, Saint Paul, MN 55155 or
rep.sheldon.johnson@house.mn or
(651) 296-4201

Prepared and paid for by Volun-

teers for Johnson (Sheldon) Com-
mittee: 2031 Howard St. S, St
Paul, MN 55119

L etter To the Editor

Support 3M ste museum proposal

The nation isexperiencing large ar-
eas of vacant buildings and open acre-
age as companies abandon production
facilities. To Saint Paul that ugly real-
ity may betheonly option availableif
an alternative can’t be found for the
3M site.

The site is one of those areas that
reguire immediate redevelopment to
prevent the neighborhood around it
from slowly cascading into abandon-
ment. Many proposals are being of-
fered to develop portions of the loca
tion, but only one plan proposesto use
thetotal location for afully developed
theme, that of an el ectronics museum.
We haveindustriesthat have no proper
forumto display thehistory of thecom-
puter, controls, and manufacturingin-
dustries. The 3M site offers the op-
portunity of combining these divergent
groupsinto adynamic facility that can
relatethe synergiesinto aworld class
operation based on the constantly
changing nature of electronics while
supplying a permanent showcase of
Minnesota’s relationship to the ad-
vancement of electronics.

This facility would also give the
University of Minnesota [a showcase
for] what it has accomplished. 3M’s
history should be told here but so
should the history of the mainframe
computer, Honeywell and other related
companies.

With the proper development this
facility would draw attention nation-
aly and internationally, becoming a
source of information and research.

Mark Bradley

Brewery Artsand

Science Fair

Inmid January artistsfilled thefirst
and second floors of the newly reno-
vated Everest LLC Arts & Science
Center in the Hamm’s Brewery. Art
included clay works, jewdry, paintings,
glass blown art, textile arts, web de-
sign and other creativeendeavors. The
two-day event drew hundreds of visi-
tors. The event was also an opportu-
nity to show off the unique arts and
science studios.
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Be a Park Buddy at

Dayton’s Bluff Rec

Big Brothers Big Sisters of the
Greater Twin Cities (BBBS), the
area's oldest mentoring organization,
isdevel oping an exciting, new program
inthe Dayton’s Bluff neighborhood!

The Park Buddies Program is a
site-based mentoring program for
boys located at Dayton’s Bluff Rec-
reation Center in St. Paul. The pro-
gram provides one-to-one mentoring
services to youth on the East Side.
Park Buddies will serve 10 boys be-
tween 10 and 13 years old who have
been waiting for amentor in the 55106
Zip code.

Through the Park Buddies Program,
young people are matched with a
mentor who either lives or works in
the nearby community. Educational,
recreational and skill-building activi-
ties are available to these matches at
the Recreation Center. Activitiesthat

matches enjoy include shooting hoops,
playing board games and going for a
walk around the park. The activities
provide a safe, social and positive
learning environment for these boys
that will help to increase their com-
munity involvement, to support their
ability to make good life choices and
to promote their school and career
preparedness.

Little Brothers (mentees) in the Park
Buddies Program meet with their Big
Brothers (mentors) at the Recreation
Center every other Tuesday from 4:30
-6:30 p.m. A light snack is provided.
Program participation is free of
charge.

To learn more about this opportu-
nity, please contact Jon Dean at 651-
491-1265 or got to our website at
www.bigstwincities.org. Invest a
LITTLE Time ... Get aBIG Return!

Dayton’sBluff Resdent onthe Dean’sList

NoelanaGates, age 21, lifelong resi-
dent of Dayton’s Bluff has been rec-
ognized for her exceptional academic
achievement and her outstanding com-
mitment to learning by being placed
ontheU of M Collegeof Liberal Arts
Dean’'s List.

Noelanais ajunior at the U of M
and ismajoring in Human Resources
Training and Devel opment with ami-
nor in American Sign Language.

Noelana attended Arlington Senior
High School, where she participated
inaprogram called MEP. Shelettered
in Academics and graduateed in
2006. She was subsequently awarded
a full scholarship by MEPto attend
the U of M. She also was awarded a
$1,000.00 scholarship from the Lim-
ited Black 30 Women.

Noelana overcame some significant
adversity. She became amother at 16.
However, she didn’'t miss any school
or work (she's worked since she was
13), arranged for home schooling so
shewouldn’t fall behind while shewas
on maternity leave, and arranged for
day care for her baby at the school.
With help from somewonderful teach-
ers at Arlington, she never missed a
beat.

Currently, Noelana enjoys teaching
and playing with her son, who is now
4. Shelovesto travel, read, write po-
etry, shop, listen to music and dance.
Noelana enjoys school and meeting
new people, goingto “Open Mike” at
the U, practicing ASL and spending
timewith her friends and family.

i Dayton®s Bluff
Heighborhood Housing Services

i
823 7 St E, 5t. Paul, MH 55106
ull*l F..www.dbm;.nr\g

Is your home in need of repairs
from the icy cold winter we’ve had?

We are here to help you!

We provide no cost assistance for
eligible homebuyers, and offer low
interest rates (3-5%). Call
651.774.6995 to see if you qualify
for our special financing program.
Yog koj xav nrog Hmoob tham, hu
651.774.9064

Dayton’s Bluff teenager knows“ 15

Waysto Get A's’

By CarlaRiehle

Tyler Hamblin wants to be a role
model. He's lived in Dayton’s Bluff
for al of his 16 years and knows the
challengesthat confront young people
inthe sometimes gritty city neighbor-
hoods. He's set his sights high - his
own role models are the two “O’'s” -
Oprah and Obama.

Now a student at Cretin-Derham
High School, Tyler has along list of
accomplishmentsincluding an unbro-
ken string of A’sin school and many
awards for academic and athletic
achievements. He was also the first
African-American junior prime min-
ister in the St. Paul Winter Carnival.
But the activity hetalks about most is
his work with other teenagers.

Severa years ago Tyler began the
Point, acommunity organization mod-
eled on asimilar effort by his father.
Tyler says that the purpose of the
Point isto instill positive attitudesin
young people and he’sheld numerous
activitiesat Dayton’s Bluff Recreation
Center to further this goal. He's or-
ganized basketball teams, held work-
shops and promoted his booklet, “15
Ways to Get A’s.”

Tyler attributes his success to his
father and to his extended family in
the Twin Cities. Asasingle parent and
former teacher, Ken Hamblin has de-
voted much of histimeto pushing his
son to study and succeed. Beginning
when Tyler was very young, the two
began taking long walksand road trips
covering 47 of the 50 states. Tyler and
Ken used the time as an opportunity

and tdlsushow

to explore their goalsand for Tyler to
begin writing hisbooklet. He now has
asecond work in progress, achildren’s
fantasy about abackwardsworld. The
working title is “Nilbmah,” or
“Hamblin” spelled backwards and it
features the antics of the “snooccar,”
the masked bandit of many Eastside
garbage cans.

Growing up in Dayton’s Bluff, Tyler
has also been deeply affected by his
connection to the Native American
mounds in Mounds Park. His great
grandmother was part Blackfoot In-
dian and when Tyler was a child, he
and his father spent a lot of timein
the park, learning and discussing its
history. Thisthread to hisnativeroots,
and hisreligious faith, have been im-
portant partsin keeping Tyler focused
on hisgoals.

Adding to his growing fame, Tyler
was the subject of a news feature on
WCCO television on February 5th.
Since the story he has heard from a
number of colleges, |etting him know
that he'son their radar. Tyler also has
an ambitious website (http://
prespoint1.googlepages.com/home),
where he sells T-shirts and his book-
let to support the Point and highlight
his message.

Right now, Tyler islooking for com-
munity partners to help promote his
message. He's particularly interested
in organizing more workshops and
activitiesfor neighborhood youth. He
can be reached by email at
prespoint@hotmail .com.

Olivia Dodge and

By Karin DuPaul

Olivia Irvine Dodge died on Janu-
ary 24, 2009. She played a very im-
portant rolein making Swede Hollow
into a park. She was President of the
Saint Paul Garden Club in the 1970s
and led the Garden Club in research
tofind aproject that was historic, geo-
logic and ecologic in Saint Paul.
Around the same time East Side resi-
dents Danny Wilson and his father
Buzz were working to make Swede
Hollow a park. Soon Swede Hollow
was on the way to become a park.
The Swede Hollow Task Force was
formed with members being neighbor-
hood residents, Saint Paul Parks staff
and Garden Club members. Mrs.
Dodge hosted the meetings in her
home overlooking the Dodge Nature
Center. Plansfor Swede Hollow were

Swede Hollow

devel oped, issuesworked out and the
park was developed.

For years after Swede Hollow be-
cameapark Mrs. Dodge brought new
garden club members there so they
could seeand learn about thisenchant-
ing park. Mrs. Dodge was given the
Friend of Swede Hollow of the year
awardin 1999 for all thework she had
done to make Swede Hollow a beau-
tiful nature area.

Years ago Mrs. Dodge and her sis-
ter donated their beautiful family home
at 1006 Summit Avenue to the State
of Minnesota to be used as the
Governor’'sMansion. Shealso founded
the Thomas|rvine Dodge Nature Cen-
ter inWest Saint Paul, which isabeau-
tiful place to see nature at work.

Mrs. Dodge will be missed by many
people herein Dayton’s Bluff.

10a-12p and 3-5p

. MOUND LIQUORS

/Daa:/ é’ /ﬁwy& 3:5

?
Karaoke wﬂ Weekly Specials
Fridays 8:30p-12:30a | M-Th 10a-8p
Weekday Happy Hour | F-5at 10a-10p

Ask about our monthly drawings!

1045 Hudson Rd - 651-774-1099 | 1047 Hudson Rd - 651-774-WET1

Support your friendly neighbor hood newspaper. Advertiseinthe
Dayton’s Bluff District Forum. Call 651-772-2075
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Highlighting the youth of Dayton s Bluff

THE URBAN APPRENTICE: Real-life schooling in business skills

Donald Trump's TV show “The Apprentice™ may be off the air. But through
a program called “The Urban Apprentice.” youth in the Davton’s Bluff area
are learning skills needed to succeed in true reality, not a made-for-televsion
version of reality.

e | S = A A

The Urban Apprentice program is put on by the Urban Business Institute and
held at the Dayton’s Bluff Recreation Center. Youth age 14 and older are put
through an intensive 15-session competition that tests intelligence, creativity
and business acumen. Contestants learn business concepts such as adver-
tising, negotiation and sales. To make the program more enticing, many of
the sessions feature challenges that offer the chance to earn cash, prizes and
high-school credit. The program involves both classroom time and visiting
businesses for hands-on experience.
“These Kids really want to work.,” said Gina Stokes. assistant director of the
Davton’s Bluff Rec Center. “Some of them have to work to help support their
families. But they need to know basic business skills to make it.”
4 Students discuss how to market everyday products during a recent class.

Linking our business community
As with any learned skill, you need to put it into practice often to make it second nature. That’s where the Dayton’s Bluff business community comes
into play. The teens are ready and willing to work, But where? We all know the economy is tough right now; companies are laying off workers, not
hiring. But maybe there is something somewhere, however small. Perhaps a local business could take on a local graduate of this class for an intern-
ship. Those extra tasks that are continually pushed to the side would get done, and a youth is getting real-world experience to put on their résumé. And
it might lead to a part-time job down the road. Summer is a busy time in Dayton’s Bluff, as people come here to enjoy Indian Mounds Park or Swede
Hollow. Local businesses might need an extra hand even one or two days a week. Why not choose a youth from the

neighborhood that has made the effort to gain business skills? It is vital to our community to keep this link strong.

Based on the success of the first Urban Apprentice program at Dayton’s Bluff Rec Center, more may be
offered. For further information, call the Urban Business Institute at 651-659-0613 (press # 4) or
Gina Stokes at the Rec Center, 651-793-3885.
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----- : g Dayton’s Bluff Recreation Center | 800 Conway Street | 651-793-3885

S ALWIN CITIES DOWNTOWNER CAR WASH
“LACADEMY

established 1

10-Year AW:M/V
TCA Middle School

Grades 6—8 « www.tca ki2.mn.us

Our Full-Service Car Wash includes:

T R P .
TCA ngh School * Complete cleaning inside & out * Ashtray servicing
Grades g—12 « www.lcahs.k12.mn.us * Air & towel detail drying * Door jams wiped clean
* Full glass cleaning * Floors vacuumed

* Litter bags emptied

520 East 7th St. = Downtown St. Paul
651-222-7045 » www.downtownercarwash.com

Pennzoil® Full-Service Oil Change '

|

L $

J 3 OFF Plus FREE Full-Service Car Wash!
I

|

| XPTESS Lube Mot valid with other coupons or discounts. l

Expires 12/31/09 DBF

Creating a Higher Standard of Academic Excetlence
Saint Paul « 651-205-4797
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By Mary Ann Cogelow

During the month of January | read two
wonderful books. Thefirst of these, The
Story of Edgar Sawtelle by David
Wroblewski, the story of a hearing but
congenitally mute boy, was simply the
best novel | haveread for avery longtime.
When| finishedit, | couldn’timaginewhat
to read next fearing that after Edgar any
thing elsewould be an enormous|etdown.

Fortunately, in my stack of “to read”
books| had Mary Pipher’s The Middle of
Everywherewhich my R.N. sister-in-law
had contributed to the book drawing
which is becoming a Christmas tradition
inmy family. | chosetoread it becauseit
seemed as remotely comparable to the
novel as possible - nonfiction instead of
fiction, describing recently arrived refu-
gees from around the world instead of a
third generation farm boy, urban rather
than rural. Fortunately, it turned out to
be as marvelous in its way as the
Wroblewski isinits.

Asyou know if you have been reading
my articlesin the Forum, my major focus
for many years has been on parents and
children. The reason | kept The Middle
of Everywhere, subtitled Helping Refu-
gees Enter the American Community, in
my book pileisthat for morethan adozen
years | had the privilege of teaching
parenting, with the assistance of bilingual
interpreters, to immigrants who spoke
only Hmong. Additionally, English-speak-
ing classes at the Dayton’s Bluff Early
Childhood Family Education Program
have been increasingly diverse for many
years (the last time | counted fifteen first
languages other than English were spo-
ken by parents registered for classes).
Thus, part of my interest was profes-
sional.

Other Dayton’s Bluff ECFE staff and |
had in fact functioned aswhat Pipher calls
“cultural brokers’ with people newly ar-
rived in the United States. Pipher’sfour-
page list of roles she has performed as a
cultural broker included things we also
had done to help new Americans enter
into our St. Paul community. They in-
cluded hel ping peoplelearn how to cross
streets at traffic lights, to use calendars
and clocks, to keep track of appointments,
to keep food safeto eat in hot weather, to
dress for frigid weather, the purpose and
effects of some medical procedures, and
lotsmore. Reading Pipher | wasreminded
of and proud of the many ways staff at
Dayton’s Bluff had helped theimmigrant
families we have known enter our com-
munity. | was also reminded of some of
our less successful efforts - trying to ex-
plain the notion of the Easter Bunny to a
group of baffled Hmong motherscameim-
mediately tomind.

Building Our Community

L aughingtogether isoneway of welcoming immigrantsintothecommunity.

Fortunately, Pipher also reminded me that
when culture meets culture there will be mis-
takes made and misunderstandings. Whileit
iscertainly important to be sensitive and self-
aware so that these mistakesare asfew and as
minimal as possible, by sharing some of her
own gaffes, Pipher empowers othersto try to
welcome immigrants without being immobi-
lized by the fear of making mistakes.

In The Middle of Everywhere as part of the
process of empowering her readers, Pipher
lists twelve attributes which she says immi-
grants need to succeed in the United States.
Asagroup shecallsthemresilience. Perhaps
because of the time | have spent in the last
twenty-five years or so learning about the
essential roleof resiliencein children, asl read
| found myself thinking more and more that
the attributes she says immigrants must have
arethe attributes all of us, and all of our chil-
dren, need to build satisfying and productive
lives as individuals and in community. Her
list is straightforward. Resilience means: 1)
having afuture orientation, being abletoimag-
ine a good future for yourself; 2) having en-
ergy and good health; 3) the ability to pay
attention; 4) ambition and initiative; 5) verbal
expressiveness —the ability to express needs,
feelings and ideas and to be able to ask for
help; 6) positive mental health - optimism, a
sense of humor, the ability to appreciate and
enjoy; 7) the ability to calm down, to manage
feelings, to forgive oneself and others; 8) flex-
ibility - being ableto act differently in differ-
ent situations; 9) intentionality or being
thoughtful about choices; 10) lovability - the
ability to elicit caring from others; 11) the
ability to love new people - the most impor-
tant of the attributes according to Pipher; and
12) good moral character —being honest, loyal,
and responsible.

Thelist of attributesas| have listed themis
pretty bare bones. In The Middle of Every-
where, Pipher fleshes them out with stories,
many of them shattering, of refugees she has
known. Asl read them, | pondered that none
of ushasall of these attributes as fully aswe
might wish. It seems likely that each of us
has them in different combinations and vary-
ing amounts. Some of them most likely come
more easily to some of usthen to others. Hope-
fully each of usis engaged in the process of
realizing them more fully in our own lives.
As we interact with our friends and neigh-
bors, and as we raise our children, mindful-
ness of these qualities can help us build the
society in which all of us can thrive. Pipher
reminds us that unless we are full blooded
Indigenous Americans, we or some or al of
our ancestors came here asimmigrants need-
ing the attributes of resilience and the assis-
tance of cultural brokers. She informs and
reminds us as she stretches our ability to em-
pathize and to act. | urgently recommend The
Middle of Everywhereto everyonewho hasn’t
readit. It'sabout al of usknowing ourselves
and each other and how best to build the com-
munity we want to have.

And when you have read The Middle of Ev-
erywhere, if you likefiction | aso recommend
The Story of Edgar Sawtelle. Reading it may
enhanceyour resilience.
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Attend da.iljr Mass within
steps ofryour home.

]
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Cerenity Care Center and Residence - Marian of Saint Paul is a continuum
of care campus that provides every level of care for you or your loved one,

> Assisted Living > Adult Day Center
> Memory Care > Skilled Nursing

= Independent Living
> Board and Care

Please call 651-793-2100 today to schedule a tour.

Cerenity”

SENIOR CARE

Marian of Saint Paul

www.CerenitySeniorCare.org

Formerly HealthEast Semor Care, Ceranity Senior Care is a faith-based partnership
betwean HealthEast, Benedictine Health System, and Clement Manor @

If you have the desire to produce television to express
yourself, to get your point across, to help your neighbors,
or to change your community for the better, we can help!

(651) 224-5153
WWW.SPNN.Org

375 Jackson 5t Ste 250
Saint Paul, MN 55101
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